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June 2025  
Newsletter 18 – 20.6.25 

 
SECTION 1: ATTENDANCE 

 
WORKING TOGETHER TO IMPROVE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE   

• Good attendance at school is essential for children to get the most out of their school experience, 
including their attainment, wellbeing and wider life chances.  

• Nurseries and first schools play a vital role in embedding good attendance habits. 
• Even at first school, children with the highest attendance have higher rates of attainment. 
• National data shows us that children not meeting the expected standard in reading, writing and 

maths. 
• For the most vulnerable pupils, regular attendance is also an important protective factor and the 

best opportunity for children’s needs to be identified and support provided. Research has shown 
there are clear links between regular absence from school and harm to children.  
 

Improving school attendance is everyone’s business. Please support us in promoting the benefits of good 
attendance with your child - not only for their education but, also, to support their wellbeing and future life 
chances. Thank you.  
 
WEEKLY ATTENDANCE  

 Whole School 
Attendance 
(excluding Nursery) 

Highest class 
attendance! 

Second place Third place 

Wb 9.6.25 97% Reception (100%) Year 2 (99%) Year 3 (98%) 
Wb 16.6.25 96% Year 1 (99%) Year 3 (98%) Reception (96%) 
 
Did you know …? 
· 95% attendance = two weeks absence 
· 90% attendance = 4 weeks absence 
· 85% attendance = 6 weeks absence 
· 80% attendance = more than half a term of absence 
· 75% attendance = more than 9 weeks of absence 
 
Please remember that I am unable to authorise absences during 
term time for family holidays. We would be grateful if 
parents/carers could also inform grandparents, family and friends, who may be looking to book birthday or 
Christmas trips away, that these do not fall under exceptional circumstances and will not be authorised.  
 



2 
 

If you need any support regarding attendance, please do not hesitate to come and speak to us as we can 
help you access support from the school nurse, attendance officer or other appropriate services. 
 
We recognise that children may sometimes have a legitimate reason to be 
absent from school, and we are also aware that some families face 
difficulties which may impact on their child’s education, therefore, the traffic 
light system has been put in place to support families by highlighting 
concerns at an early stage. 
 
We hope that you will continue to support our school by promoting school attendance and by informing us 
if you feel there are any issues that are preventing your child from attending school regularly. 
 
If you would like to discuss this further, please get in touch (grant.short@clennelleducationsolutions.org). 
 

MINUTES MISSED 
During this fortnight, 2 hours 25 minutes of learning time have been missed in school 
due to lateness. Please try to arrive on time at school, between 8:35am – 8:45am. 
Thank you. Our first lesson of the day is reading so children arriving late miss vital 
learning.  

 
For children who arrive late, more than once in a week, we run a Friday lunchtime catch-up session with 
class teachers.  
 
PUPIL ABSENCES 
 Whole School  

absence 
(excluding Nursery) 

Absence caused by 
holidays 

Other absences 

Wb 9.6.25 3% 1% 2% 
Wb 16.6.25 4% 1% 3% 

 

 
SECTION 2: SCHOOL CELEBRATIONS! 

 
SCHOOL VALUES 
As you know, our school values are love and determination, 

based on the Bible passage: Be courageous; be strong. Do everything in love (1 
Corinthians 16:13-14). The following children have been nominated by staff and/or 
peers for showing these values in school. Well done everyone! 
 
 Nursery Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Staff 
Demonstrating 
Love 

Henry 
Lydia 

Margot 
Hafsa 

Carter 
Eric 

Fatima 
Benji 

Max Cr 
Hannah 

Theo 
Jerome 

Mr Hunter 
Mrs Coates 

Demonstrating 
Determination 

Ollie 
Amarleia 

Hugo 
Izzy 

James 
Aaidah 

Cai 
Arash 

Ranveer 
Jesse 

Thomas  
Bella 

Mrs 
Armstrong 
Mrs Palmer 

 
TIMES TABLE ROCKSTARS 
By the end of Year 4, children are expected to know all their multiplication tables up to 
12 x 12 and Year 4 children undertake their statutory Multiplication Tables Check in the 
summer term. 

Over the past two weeks, our Year 4 pupils have completed the statutory Multiplication Tables Check and 
the Year 4 team (and wider school) have been very proud of how the children approached the check with 
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such maturity and determination! That being said, Times Tables Rock Stars does not stop there! We will still 
be keeping track of who has gone green in the next few weeks and also giving out certificates for those 
younger children who have already managed it! 

 Children Need to Learn Highest engagement this 
fortnight 

Highest accuracy this 
fortnight 

Year 1 x 2, x 5, x 10 (and 
corresponding division facts) 

Yashika 
Ani 
Maryam 

Yashika 
Maryam  
Ani 

Year 2 x 2, x 5, x 10,  x 3 (and 
corresponding division facts) 

Mika 
Lyla 
Musa 

Mika 
Musa 
Lyla 

Year 3 x 2, x 5, x 10, x 3, x 4, x 8, 
x 6 (and corresponding 
division facts) 

Elvis 
Henry 
Ranveer 

Henry 
Elvis 
Max 

Year 4 All tables to 12 x 12 (and 
corresponding division facts) 

Percy 
Jerome 
Theo 

Theo 
Jacob 
Percy 

 
Current rank of ARFS among nearby schools 6 Mean studio speed (seconds per question) 2.6 
 
HANDWRITING HEROES 
As a school, we continue to have a real drive to improve handwriting, letter formation and 
presentation of work. Each week, class teachers will choose someone who has worked hard 
to improve their presentation or who consistently demonstrates exemplary standards of 
presentation. Well done and thank you to the following children: 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 
Suleman 
Josiah 

Marcel 
Urwah 

Ava 
Isla 

Harmony 
Alicia 

Lydia 
Harry 

 
SECTION 3: SOCIAL ACTION 

 
WORSHIP COUNCIL  
Huge thanks to our wonderful worship council who planned and led the Pentecost 
service at St Nicholas’ Church. They did a wonderful job, as always! 
 

LIBRARY CHAMPIONS 
Mrs Norman and the library champions have been busy banding books that have been donated 
to school – thank you for all the kind donations.  
 

PLAY LEADERS 
Our Play Leaders have been very pro-active this week what with helping the staff set up 
the various sports days and events that have been happening in school but also ensuring 
that all children are coping in the heat and making sure that games happen in the shaded 

and forest areas of our playground. 
  
YOUNG LEADERS 
This week, the Young Leaders have reflected upon their course as a whole as we come 
to the end of this extra-curricular club. We have discussed the different units; Leadership 
Skills, Inspirational Leaders, Our Local Community, National Community, Global 
Community and Community Action and thought about how that will support our 
transition into Middle School and our future in general.  
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GREEN TEAM 
Green Team have requested an end of year treat for their hard work and community spirit 
this year so we have planned a trip to Gosforth Central Park on Thursday 10th July, 
weather dependent. Relevant children have been sent a ParentMail. Please note that this is 
only for children who have regularly attended Green Team.  

 
We have been loaned some litter pickers by Newcastle City Council – we are hugely grateful! 
 

SECTION 4: SCHOOL NEWS! 
 
PE WEEK & SPORTS DAYS 
Last week was National School Sports Week and was a huge success 
at ARFS! As you know, the theme was being ‘always active’ which we 

achieved through a wide range of activities including Sports Days, penalty shoot-out, active daily mile, 
multi-skills sessions, football sessions and much more! The weather was fabulous (perhaps a little too warm!) 
which really helped to make this a success. Huge thanks to Mrs Francis for all her preparation and 
organisation.  
 
BEACH TRIP 
Unfortunately, we have had insufficient parent/carer volunteers for Nursery children (due 
to the high ratio required) so Nursery children will have their own “beach day” in school 
on a different day. Children in Reception – Year 4 will still go to Tynemouth, as 
planned, on Tuesday 15th July.  
 

STAFFING UPDATE 
I am delighted to inform you that we have appointed Jagdeep Kaur as our HLTA to 
work across Years 1 – 4, covering teachers’ statutory planning time, as well as Miss 
Lawton, who will be working in Year 2 alongside Mrs Egdell, and Mrs Leanne Hall as 

our Nursery teacher. They will be joining us officially in September but will be popping in over the next 
couple of weeks to get to know the children and staff. Mrs Richardson will, therefore, no longer be covering 
teachers planning time after the end of term. We look forward to welcoming Mrs Crozier back to ARFS on 
Monday 30th June.  
 
Teaching staff in September will be as follows: Meet the teacher 

date: 
Nursery Mrs Hall Leanne.Hall@archbishop.newcastle.sch.uk Tuesday 1st July, 

5:30pm 
Reception Mrs Francis Kathleen.Francis@archbishop.newcastle.sch.uk Tuesday 24th June,  

5:30pm 
Year 1 Mrs Crozier Emily.Crozier@archbishop.newcastle.sch.uk Thursday 3rd July, 

4:30pm 
Year 2 Mrs Egdell & 

Miss Lawton 
Emily.Egdell@archbishop.newcastle.sch.uk 
Rebecca.Lawton@archbishop.newcastle.sch.uk 

Thursday 3rd July, 
5:30pm 

Year 3 Miss 
Armstrong  

Megan.Armstrong@archbishop.newcastle.sch.uk Wednesday 2nd July, 
4:30pm 

Year 4  Mrs Ellwood  Margery.Ellwood@archbishop.newcastle.sch.uk Wednesday 2nd July, 
5:30pm 

 
STATUTORY ASSESSMENTS 
Our Year 1 children have now completed their Phonics Screen Check and Year 4 
have completed their Multiplication Tables Check. They all did amazingly – well 
done! 
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BIG GIG 
Our Big Gig Choir had a fabulous time today singing lots of songs from the 70s. Well done to 
all the singers for their rehearsing and performing – you made Miss Bowers really proud. Thank 
you also to the parents and carers who supported the visit.  
 

MUSIC CONCERT 
Miss Bowers is in the process of organising a Music Concert for our school community 
on 11th July. This will be held at All Saints’ Church and everyone is welcome to join us. 
The children from choir and each class will be performing songs from an abridged 
version of Joseph so there will be plenty to sing along with! Please save the date and 
bring along family and friends.   

 
END OF YEAR REPORTS 
End of year reports will be sent home, via email, on Friday 4th July. There will be an 
opportunity for parents and carers to ‘drop in’ to discuss the reports, on Monday 7th July 
(Year 1 will be Tuesday 8th), if you wish.  
 
NON-UNIFORM CLOTHING 

From time to time, children are invited to come to school in non-uniform, however, we 
would like to remind parents that we kindly ask that our children come to school in attire 
that is appropriate for a school setting including outdoor play and usual school activities. 
Clothing should cover their upper arms and legs as well as their torso, as their uniform 
does. Clothing that is overly revealing - such as crop tops, strapless tops, or items that 
expose the midriff - is not permitted. Thank you for your cooperation. 

 
PACKED LUNCHES 
It is really important that the children having packed lunches bring something 
filling such as a sandwich or pasta (or other carbohydrates) that will fill them up 
for the afternoon rather than just crisps and other processed snacks. Could we also 
request that sweet items such as cakes and biscuits are restricted to one item per 
day please? We really appreciate your cooperation and support in keeping lunch 
boxes healthy, thank you.  
 
Reminders: 
• Please do not send foods containing nuts in case of allergies amongst the other children.  
• Please remember; no sweets, chocolate bars or fizzy drinks should be in packed lunches. 
• Please continue to cut grapes into halves to minimise the risk of choking.  
• Please ensure that your child can unwrap/open all items in their lunch box independently.  
• Please consider using reusable food containers for packed lunches and fruit snacks, rather than 
disposable food packaging and avoid sending disposable plastic cutlery or straws in packed lunches. Thank 
you.  
 
For ideas of what to include you could try: 
https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes/ 
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/recipes/collection/school-lunch-recipes 
https://babyfoode.com/blog/30-healthy-lunch-box-ideas-for-kids/ 
https://www.playpennies.com/fitness-and-diet/free-change-4-life-sugar-swap-pack-lunch-box-app-117627 
 
NATASHA’S LAW 
Natasha’s Law relates to the labelling of food allergens for prepacked food at the 
point of sale. Miss Cooper has allergen information available in the kitchen however 
we would be grateful if you could please ensure that Mrs Coates is informed of all 
new children with food allergies and current children’s records are kept fully up to 

https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes/
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/recipes/collection/school-lunch-recipes
https://babyfoode.com/blog/30-healthy-lunch-box-ideas-for-kids/
https://www.playpennies.com/fitness-and-diet/free-change-4-life-sugar-swap-pack-lunch-box-app-117627


6 
 

date. Thank you. Children with food allergies will wear lanyards when in the dining hall.  
 

NUT ALLERGIES 
Several children in school have nut allergies. We would therefore like to remind parents and 
carers not to send food containing nuts to school in packed lunches, snacks or for any other 
purpose. This includes foods at parties and picnics. Thank you. 
 

COLLECTIVE WORSHIP 
In worship this fortnight we have been learning about the lives of the 
disciples and how they were changed through God’s love. 
 
As you know, we asked parents and carers to feed back on church 
services for the year ahead. In summary, 70% of families believed the 
services at churches had more impact and would prefer these to 
continue. 
 

CAKE SALE  
Reception raised £44 at their cake sale yesterday. Well done everyone! It was 
great to be able to accept card payments! Thank you to everyone who 
donated, bought or supported.  
 
The next cake sale will be hosted by Nursery on Thursday 10th July. A polite 

reminder that all ingredients must be displayed in case of allergies, thank you. Please only send cakes and 
biscuits – not sweets. Going forward, we will not be taking cash at cake stalls. 
 
SUM-UP MACHINE 
We now have a SumUp machine that takes payments and donations for school 
uniform, cake sales, playgroup and much more. Payments can be made with a 
card or your phone. Minimum payment is £1.00. Moving forward we aim to be 
completely cashless! 
 

WRAPAROUND BOOKINGS 
From September 2025, we have made some slight changes to our admissions policy for both 
Breakfast and After School Club to ensure we care for all our children safely. 
You can read terms and conditions in full here .  
 

Bookings for Wraparound Care are managed by Child Care Bookings for Schools. This will make managing 
and making bookings far easier for parents and carers. You can still pay using either a debit/credit card or 
using childcare vouchers. 
 
The URL to access the booking system is https://archbishop-runcie.cbfs.uk/  
Contact email address: archbishopruncie@childcarebookingsforschools.co.uk  
Contact phone number: 01444 523335 
 

CHURCH LINKS - REMINDER 
You may already be aware that Rev Miriam Jones is coming to an end of her time 
at All Saints’. Her last day will be Sunday 29th June when there will be a service 
followed by a goodbye brunch. She will also be leading Faith@4 at 4:00pm that 
day. Please do come along if you can.  

 
Miriam has led worship in school each week for the last 3 years and I know that our children have enjoyed 
her enthusiasm and upbeat songs! Miriam is moving to Oxford to take up her next post. She will be a huge 
miss to our community.  

https://archbishop-runcie.eschools.co.uk/web/wrap_around_care/361887
https://archbishop-runcie.cbfs.uk/
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ANDREW CARTWRIGHT FOOTBALL COACHING 
https://andrewcartwrightfc.com/schools-programmes/ 
From September, on a Monday night, Andrew Cartwright Football Coaching (ACFC) 
will be offering some fun afterschool sessions for children from Reception through to 
Year 4. ACFC has a focus on providing engaging and enjoyable sports coaching 
without any fear of failure. ACFC will be in school in the next few weeks to offer 
some taster sessions. 
 
Please note:  if you would like your child to attend After School Club after this session, don't forget to 
book them in separately. 
 
To sign up, please visit: 
Rec & KS1 - here 
KS2 - here 
 

UNIFORM LIBRARY & EXCHANGE - REMINDER 
As we near the end of the school year, I wanted to remind you that donations of 
outgrown uniform can be made at the school office. Please ensure items are clean 
and name labels are removed. Thank you! 
 
The clothing industry significantly impacts climate change due to its high 
greenhouse gas emissions, water consumption and waste generation. It is 
responsible for a substantial portion of global CO2 emissions and estimated to be 
responsible for about 20% of global clean water pollution. 

 
Extending the lifespan and recycling uniform can help reduce waste and minimize 
the environmental impact. 
 
As you know, we have a well established pre-loved “Uniform Library” in the main 
entrance for anyone who needs to borrow, exchange or replace any uniform items. 
Please come along and help yourselves. Cash donations can be made to the PTFA at 
the school office. Thank you.  
 
HOLIDAY CLUBS - REMINDER 
As we near the summer, I wanted to highlight a couple of locally run holiday clubs that may be of 
interest.  
Epic Holiday Camp 
Held at Dame Allen & GJHA 
£34 per day 

https://www.epiccamps.co.uk/summer  

Lee Sterry - Gosforth Academy 
£22 per day 

https://ls-sports-coaching.classforkids.io/camps 

Ladybird at Archibald 
£31 per day 

https://www.ladybirdholidayclub.com/about1-c1x1t 

Playtime Paradise at Havannah First School 
£28 per day 

https://ppwraparound.co.uk/holiday-club-great-park/ 

Sport Schools at various locations 
£30 per day 

https://sportschools.co.uk/dates-and-prices/ 

Next Gen Sports Camps  
Held at Brunton/Westfield/Kingston Park and other 
locations 

https://nextgensportscamps.co.uk/book/  

Pebble at Dinnington https://activities.bookpebble.co.uk 

https://andrewcartwrightfc.com/schools-programmes/
../../../../O_Accounts/18114/Newsletters/2024-25/here
../../../../O_Accounts/18114/Newsletters/2024-25/here
https://www.epiccamps.co.uk/summer
https://ls-sports-coaching.classforkids.io/camps
https://www.ladybirdholidayclub.com/about1-c1x1t
https://ppwraparound.co.uk/holiday-club-great-park/
https://sportschools.co.uk/dates-and-prices/
https://nextgensportscamps.co.uk/book/
https://activities.bookpebble.co.uk/
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READING BUDDIES  
Could you or a grandparent spare 20 - 30 minutes once or twice a week to help children 
with reading? We operate a successful reading buddy scheme with parents, grandparents 
and friends of the school, sharing books with children in Key Stage One and Key Stage Two. 
If you could spare an hour or two a week please contact the school office. You will require 
DBS clearance through the school - please contact Mrs Coates. 

 
SAFEGUARDING 
Mrs Massey, Mrs Francis, Mrs Crozier and Mrs Ellwood are our school’s 
Designated Safeguarding Leaders (DSL). Mr Brown is DSL for Wraparound 
care. Children are regularly reminded who they can talk to if they are 
worried about something in school.  
 
If you have concerns about a child, please contact one of us. If it is an 
emergency and a child is in immediate danger, please call the police. Members of the public can 
also report concerns to Children’s Social Care directly. If you have a concern about a child please contact 
one of the following:  
 
If you have a non-emergency concern about a child contact: 

• Initial Response Service – 0191 277 2500 
• Emergency Duty Team – 0191 278 7878 (out of hours) 
• Northumbria Police – 101 (in an emergency always dial 999) 
• NSPCC Helpline – 0808 800 5000 

 
There is also a secure online referral form available for you to explain your concern, if you are a member of 
the public. https://nccportal.newcastle.gov.uk/forms/referral/public  
 
All concerns that a child or young person is suffering or is at risk of suffering significant harm must be 
referred directly to the Initial Response Service of Children’s Social Care in accordance with the Newcastle 
Safeguarding Children Board Procedures. Please refer to the Newcastle Safeguarding Children Partnership 
website for safeguarding policies and procedures. For more information, you can read our Safeguarding and 
Child Protection Policy on our school website.  
 
With my very best wishes, 
 

Kate Massey 

Headteacher    

https://nccportal.newcastle.gov.uk/forms/referral/public


9 
 

DIARY DATES    
New dates are in red, for your information 
June 2025 
Monday 23rd 
June  

Year 2 visit to Grace Darling 
Museum 

All day More info to follow 

Year 4 GEM Education visit   Children in Year 4 need to wear school 
uniform please (not leavers hoodies) 

Year 1 Forest School pm CANCELLED due to weather  
Tuesday 24th 
June 

Welcome meeting for 
parents and carers of 
children starting Reception 
in September 2025 

5:30pm Information has been sent directly to 
parents  

Wednesday 25th 
June 

Reception Sports Day 2pm Children to wear PE kit for school please. 
Children will need a water bottle and long 
lasting suncream applied before school. 
Children will not be able to take part if they 
are wearing jewellery. Playground gates will 
be open at 1:45pm for access and closed 
before children come outside at 2pm. 

Mini Athletics 3:15 – 4:15pm For children in Reception to Year 2 
Gosforth Band 3:45 – 4:45pm Archibald First School 

Thursday 26th 
June 

Rugby Minis 3:15 – 4:15pm For children in Reception to Year 2 
Year 3 sleepover at school All day More info to follow 

Friday 27th June PTFA “Freeze Friday” 3:15pm 3:15pm  
Sunday 29th 
June 

Miriam’s last service at All 
Saints’  

9:30am At All Saints’ Church – please come along  

Faith@4 – Miriam’s last 
one! 

4:00pm At All Saints’ Church – please come along  

Monday 30th 
June 

Nursery & Reception Forest 
School 

pm Children should wear uniform tops with 
joggers and bring wellies and waterproofs to 
put on later in the day. Please make 
donations via ParentMail. 

July 2025 
Tuesday 1st July Welcome meeting for 

parents and carers of 
children starting Nursery in 
September 2025 

5:30pm Opportunity for parents and carers to meet 
Mrs Hall (Nursery Teacher) for all children 
who will be in Nursery in September 2025 

Wednesday 2nd 
and Thursday 3rd 
July 

Transition Days All day  Please see info in newsletter 17 

Wednesday 2nd 
July 
 

Mini Athletics 3:15 – 4:15pm For children in Reception to Year 2 
Gosforth Voices 3:45 – 4:45pm Grange First School 
Year 3 “Meet the Teacher 
Meeting” for parents/carers 
only 

4:30pm Opportunity for parents and carers to meet 
Miss Armstrong (Year 3 Teacher) for all 
children who will be in Year 3 in September 
2025 

Year 4 “Meet the Teacher 5:30pm Opportunity for parents and carers to meet 
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Meeting” for parents/carers 
only 

Mrs Ellwood (Year 4 Teacher) for all 
children who will be in Year 4 in September 
2025 

Thursday 3rd July Rugby Minis 3:15 – 4:15pm For children in Reception to Year 2 
Year 1 “Meet the Teacher 
Meeting” for parents/carers 
only 

4:30pm Opportunity for parents and carers to meet 
Mrs Crozier (Year 1 Teacher) for all children 
who will be in Year 1 in September 2025 

Year 2 “Meet the Teacher 
Meeting” for parents/carers 
only 

5:30pm Opportunity for parents and carers to meet 
Mrs Egdell & Miss Lawton (Year 2 Teachers) 
for all children who will be in Year 2 in 
September 2025 

Friday 4th July PTFA “Freeze Friday” 3:15pm 3:15pm  
Reports sent home via email   

Monday 7th July  Year 1 SEND Reviews  From 3:30pm 
  

Relevant parents have been sent booking 
info via ParentMail. 

Drop-in for parents/carers 
wishing to discuss end of 
year reports (not Year 1) 

3:30-5:00pm No need to book 

Tuesday 8th July Nursery Stay & Play 2:00pm No need to book – just come along (only 1 
parent/carer per child, please) 

Reception SEND Reviews  From 3:30pm  Relevant parents have been sent booking 
info via ParentMail.  

Year 4 visit to Vindolanda & 
Roman Army Museum  

All day See ParentMail for further info. 

Drop-in for Year 1 
parents/carers wishing to 
discuss end of year reports  

3:30-5:00pm Year 1 parents/carers only – no need to 
book 

Wednesday 9th 
July  

Reception Stay & Play  2:00pm  No need to book – just come along (only 1 
parent/carer per child, please) 

Mini Athletics (final session) 3:15 – 4:15pm For children in Reception to Year 2 
Gosforth Band  3:45 – 4:45pm Archibald First School 

Thursday 10th 
July 

Reception visit to Discovery 
Museum  

All day See ParentMail for further info. 

Green Team visit to 
Gosforth Central Park  

12:00 - 2:00 Selected children only (info has been sent to 
relevant children) 

Rugby Minis (final session) 3:15 – 4:15pm For children in Reception to Year 2 
Nursery class cake sale  3:15pm Please could the parents/carers of Nursery 

children send donations of cakes with 
ingredients displayed. Thank you. 
Card payments only, please. 

Friday 11th July  Years 1 – 4 Music concert  1:45pm To be held at All Saints’ Church – please 
join us 

No “Freeze Friday” today 3:15pm   
Monday 14th 
July 

Year 1 Forest School  pm Children should wear uniform tops with 
joggers and bring wellies and waterproofs to 
put on later in the day.  

Tuesday 15th 
July 

Reception – Year 4 trip to 
Tynemouth  

All day More info to follow via ParentMail (not for 
children in Nursery 

Wednesday 16th 
July 

Nursery ‘Beach Day’  All day This will take place in school. Children 
should have long lasting suncream applied 
before school. 

Friday 18th July Year 4 Leavers’ Service (at 
school) 

9:15am Parents/carers of children in Year 4 invited 
to come along  

PTFA “Freeze Friday” 3:15pm 3:15pm  
Monday 21st 
July – Friday 
29th August 

Summer holiday -  School closed to children 
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September 2024 
Monday 1st 
September 

Staff Training Day School closed to 
children 

 

Tuesday 2nd 
September 

Children back to school 8:35am  

 
 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
 
NURSERY 30 HOUR PLACES 

 
 

HEALTHIER TOGETHER 
The Healthier Together website (https://www.nenc-healthiertogether.nhs.uk) provides accurate and trusted 
healthcare advice for parents/carers, young people and professionals in the North East and North Cumbria. 
You can find parental advice on illnesses, allergies, vaccines, child development as well as 
many other topics. You can also download the Healthier Together app.  
 
The Healthier Together website also includes the Little Orange Book which provides advice 
for babies and children when they are poorly.  
 
COMMUNITY HUB NORTH 

Children & Families Newcastle is part of a community network providing 
activities and services across four localities in the city for babies, children, young 
people and families. We are part of the North Community Hub. Community hubs 
link to other buildings in the locality to create a network of venues that offer 
activities and services. 
 
The community hubs also offer a range of services including – health visiting, 

family support, community midwifery, mental health support, children’s therapies, youth provision, training 
opportunities, childcare and employability services.To find out what is available near you, telephone your 
local Community Hub at Fawdon Children’s Centre, Cairns Way, Newcastle upon Tyne, NE3 2SN. 
Telephone 0191 2115773 Monday to Friday 8.30am to 4.30pm.  
https://www.newcastlesupportdirectory.org.uk/north 

 

https://www.nenc-healthiertogether.nhs.uk/
https://www.newcastlesupportdirectory.org.uk/north

